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Passed To The
Grand Lodge Above

Bro. L. Harold Lyon
Nickel Lodge No. 427

Bro. Jack Robinson
Espanola Lodge No. 527
WE CHERISH HIS
MEMORY IN OUR

HEARTS

Sick and Visiting
W. Bro. Lionel Rudd

Bethel Lodge No. 699
In Hospital Rm 3151 South Tower

We wish him well and pray
for his full recovery

Important June Dates to Remember
Saturday June 4th – National Lodge No. 588
Monday June 6th – Doric Lodge Steak Fry and
District Meeting – All Masons Are Invited
Thursday June 9th  – Gore Bay Lodge No. 472
Tuesday June 14th  – Doric Lodge No. 455
Wednesday, June 22nd – Espanola Lodge No. 527

Plan To Attend
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Brethren, as the year for my term as DDGM
draws to a close, I would like to thank all of our
District Committee Chairmen for an outstanding
job.  I would also like to recognize my District
Secretary; without his help, my task would have
been impossible to do. He has made my job
much more enjoyable.  He has kept the path for
my Masonic year clear and smooth. W. Bro.
Stephenson, it has been a great pleasure and an
honour to have had you working with me.

As my year draws to a close, I would like to again bring to the
attention of all my brethren in the Sudbury Manitoulin District,
that we all share the same belief in the craft, yet we all have
different perceptions on how it works for us. As we move
forward, let us try to have understanding for our fellow Masons,
whose understanding might seem different to us. At the end of
the day we are all still brothers under the Masonic banner. I can
only hope that we become better men who share the Masonic
belief.  I would hope that we all take time to greet new members
and renew old friendships within the lodges.

I would like to thank each and every one of you for allowing me
the honour of being allowed to serve you as your DDGM.

Thank You
Al Stonier
DDGM

JAVA GUILD
AT BELROCK

EVERY TUESDAY

COME FOR COFFEE –
STAY FOR LUNCH

http://www.smmasons.com
www.grandlodge.on.ca
http://www.beashrinernow.com/
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NICKEL LODGE NO. 427 INSTALLATION

Nickel Lodge No. 427 2011-2012 Officers (Front L-R) W. Bro. David Kennedy – Bro.
Stephen Fleming – W. Bro. Paavo Liukko – R.W. Bro. Albert W. Stonier – Bro. Bernie
Fransen (Middle) Bro. John Mason – Bro. Mike Lalonde – Bro. Tom King – W. Bro.
Ken Alexander (Back) W. Bro. Rick England – R.W. Bro. Rob Fleming – W. Bro.
Greg Newson – R.W. Bro. J. David Innes – W. Bro. Brian Howe – W. Bro. George
Nichols – V.W. Bro. Milt Fleming – R.W. Bro. Robert South

Wearing The Colours
Brethren wearing the Nickel Lodge No. 427
registered Tartan designed for the 100th

Anniversary of the Lodge.

(L-R) Bro. Stephen Fleming – W. Bro. David Kennedy –
Bro. Mike Lalonde – Bro. Tom King – R.W. Bro. Rob
Fleming

Wisdom from the East.

(L-R) Installing Master R.W. Bro. J. David Innes – W. Bro.
Paavo Liukko W.M. – R.W. Bro. Albert W. Stonier D.D.G.M.

Remembering their year as Master

W. Bro.’s Bob Fontaine, Paavo Liukko and Mike
Dowling share a few stories from their year in the chair.

W. Bro. Paavo Liukko received the benefit
of Installation as the Worshipful Master on
Saturday, May 7th 2011 under the direction
of R.W. Bro. J. David Innes the Installing
Master.
This is Paavo’s second time in the chair of
King Solomon who was overheard
wondering what he had just gotten into.
Best wishes to the new Worshipful Master
and Officers for the ensuing year.

W. Bro. Wilhelm Glehs and V.W. Bro. Allan Sweetman
congratulate an old friend on his Installation.

In customary Nickel Lodge fashion the Annual Ladies Night was
held later the same evening in the banquet room of the Belrock
Masonic Centre. If you have not been to one, make plans to attend
next year for it is one of the best evenings honouring our ladies.
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SUDBURY LODGE NO. 658 INSTALLATION

Sudbury Lodge No. 658 Officers for 2011-2012 (Front L-R) V.W. Bro. J. Ross Dixon – W. Bro. Jeff
Cartman – W. Bro. Rejean Daigle – R.W. Bro. Albert W. Stonier – Bro. David Spencer (Middle
Row) V.W. Bro. Doug Ashick – Bro. Matthew Faux – Bro. Adam Toews – R.W. Bro. Waldo
Gundrum (Back Row) W. Bro. Alan Lloyd – W. Bro. Rodney Junkala – Bro. Gordon Campbell –
W. Bro. Gary Cayen – W. Bro. Jack Gallagher – Bro. Marc Lanthier

Bro. Rejean Daigle received the
benefit of Installation as the
Worshipful Master on Monday,
May  9th 2011 under the skilful
direction of V.W. Bro. J. Ross
Dixon the Installing Master.

Visiting Masters Present

A number of Worshipful Masters accompanied R.W. Bro.
Albert W. Stonier to the Sudbury Lodge Installation; (L-R)
W. Bro. Stephen Pearce, W.M. Bethel Lodge – R.W. Bro.
Paul Ashley, W.M. Algonquin Lodge – W. Bro. Rob Lipic,
W.M. Friendship Lodge – W. Bro. Kip Hawley, W.M.
National Lodge and W. Bro. Paavo Liukko, W.M. Nickel
Lodge.

Worshipful Master And Sponsors

V.W. Bro. J. Ross Dixon and W. Bro. Garry West both knew that
having a true zeal for Freemasonry there was no question one
day W. Bro. Daigle would be the Worshipful Master of his lodge.

W. Bro. Daigle is a well-known Freemason
in our district from his frequent visits to all
of the lodges.
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D.D.G.M. OFFICIAL VISIT TO FRIENDSHIP LODGE NO. 691
Marking his final Official Visit for his tenure R.W. Bro. Albert W. Stonier received a full welcome under the wands
from the members and visitors to Friendship Lodge on Wednesday, May 11th 2011.

DDGM Course Graduate

Congratulations to V.W. Bro. Clair Bracken on his
graduating the DDGM course.  R.W. Bro. Albert W.
Stonier presented Clair with his Grand Lodge certificate
during his Official Visit to Friendship Lodge.

Friendship Lodge No. 691 (Front L-R) V.W. Bro. John Cornthwaite – W. Bro. Rob Lipic –
R.W. Bro. Robert Gordon – Bro. Bill Gordon – R.W. Bro. Albert W. Stonier – V.W. Bro. Clair
Bracken (Middle) Bro. K. Pattison – W. Bro. Ray Barlow – Bro. Roger Kitching – W. Bro.
Oliver Koski (Back) Bro. John Brown, Bro. Raul Izas – V.W. Bro. Brian Stoddart – W. Bro.
Ben Mullen – Bro. John Miszczak – Bro. Ryan Lipic

Candidate & Sponsors

Bro. Bill Gordon with his sponsors R.W. Bro.
Robert Gordon and V.W. Bro. Clair Bracken

Visitors to the East

The Grand Steward along with a few Worshipful Masters accompanied the
District Deputy for his last Official Visit of the year.  (Front row L-R) V.W. Bro.
Keith Varey – W. Bro. Rob Lipic, W.M. Friendship Lodge – R.W. Bro. Albert W.
Stonier (Back Row) W. Bro. Stephen Pearce, W.M. Bethel Lodge No. 699 – R.W.
Bro. Paul Ashley, W.M. Algonquin Lodge No. 536 – W. Bro. Rejean Daigle, W.M.
Sudbury Lodge No. 658 – W. Bro. Paavo Liukko, W.M. Nickel Lodge No. 427

The evening started to everyone’s
delight with a delicious meal served
in the Belrock Masonic Centre
banquet room.
After the regular business had been
dealt with Bro. Bill Gordon the
candidate for the evening was
Raised to the Sublime Degree of a
Master Mason in perfect form.  Of
special significance was witnessing
his father R.W. Bro. Robert Gordon
perform the lecture and raising
ceremony.
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES
Bethel Lodge No. 699
Congratulations to Bro. Trevor Sykes for your
Initiation into Freemasonry on Friday May 11th 2011.

(L-R) W. Bro. David Carscallen, sponsor; W. Bro. Dave Sykes, dad
& sponsor; Bro. Trevor Sykes; W. Bro. Stephen Pearce

A good number of Shrine Masons came out to the
Bethel Lodge meeting to support Bro. Sykes.

The Shriners presence was well noted this evening. W. Bro.
Dave Sykes is a long time Shriner and member of the
Sudbury Shrine Club.  Bro. Trevor Sykes is well known to
Shriners and W. Bro.’s Pearce and Carscallen are also
Shriners.

Sudbury Lodge No. 658
W. Bro. Gerry Hill received 50 years a Freemason pin and
Lodge certificate during the annual installation and
investiture of officers on Monday, May 9th 2011.

Gerry’s son W.Bro. Alan Hill presented the certificate and pin to his
father along with W. Bro. Rejean Daigle the newly installed Worshipful
Master.

Algonquin Lodge No. 536
Bro. David Squarzolo proved his proficiency in the Third
Degree on Tuesday, May 17th 2011 and was presented with
his very own copy of the V.O.T.S.L. by R.W. Bro. Brian
Koivu

R.W. Bro. Paul Ashley congratulates Bro. Squarzolo on his excellent work
of the evening.

Friendship Lodge No. 691

Congratulations to Bro. Dan Rowe on being Raised to the Sublime
Degree of a Master Mason during an Emergent Meeting held on
Wednesday, May 25th 2011.  In photo (L-R) V.W. Bro. Clair
Bracken, sponsor – Bro. Dan Rowe – W. Bro. Sam Khoury, sponsor
– W. Bro. Rob Lipic

Symbols are the universal language because they present a
message in a way that is easily understood by everyone in
spite of differences in language in various parts of the world.

It is no accident that Freemasonry with its dream of universality
adopted symbols to teach basic moral Truths.
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JUNE 2011
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1.
NICKEL
LODGE

Masonic Ed.

2.
SHRINE CLUB

Regular Meeting
at the clubhouse
259 Elm Street

3.

7:00pm Cambrian
College Track

All Night

4.
NATIONAL

LODGE
Installation &
Investiture of

Officers
1:00pm

5. 6. DORIC
LODGE

STEAK FRY
Followed by the
District Meeting
then Masters &

Wardens
Meeting

ALL MASONS
Welcome

7.
NATIONAL

LODGE
EMERGENT
MEETING

Double 3rd Deg.

8.
FRIENDSHIP

LODGE
1st Degree
Mr. Mark
Woodliffe

9.
GORE BAY

LODGE
Installation &
Investiture of

Officers
Algoma

Chapter

10.
BETHEL
LODGE
1st Degree

Mr. Eric Laakso

Spring
Ceremonial

Niagara Falls

11. ELAM
COUNCIL

10:00am
K.Y.C.H.

Northern Priory
1:00pm

Spring
Ceremonial

12.

Spring
Ceremonial

13. 14.
DORIC
LODGE

Installation &
Investiture of

Officers

15. 16.
Tuscan Chapter

Ladies Night

17. 18.

19. 20.
SUDBURY

LODGE
Annual End Of

Year BBQ

21.
ALGONQUIN

LODGE
2nd Degree

ESPANOLA

Business
meeting only

22.
ESPANOLA

LODGE
Installation &
Investiture of

Officers

23. 24. 25. 10:00am

ALS Walk
Delki Dozzi Park

SHRINE CLUB

Elliot Lake
Parade

26. 27. 28. 29. 30.

Java
Guild
Every

Tuesday

Come For
Coffee

and Stay
For

Lunch

Kitchen Crew – Roger Kitching,
Robert Storie and Ben Mullen
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TTUUSSCCAANN CCHHAAPPTTEERR NNOO.. 9955 RR..AA..MM..
Bro. Adam Toews of Sudbury Lodge No. 658
received his M.E.M. Degree under the direction
of Ex. Comp. Ed Bradley “H” at the regular
meeting held on Thursday, May 19th 2011.

MMAAVVAARR PPRREECCEEPPTTOORRYY NNOO.. 6655
KKNNIIGGHHTTSS TTEEMMPPLLAARR

Mavar Preceptory welcomed the Supreme Grand Master of the Sovereign Great Priory of Canada Most Em. Kt.
Thomas G. Janes on May 26th 2011 for Official Visit to Algoma District.  Once the Preceptory had opened and the
Supreme Grand Master had been received the Ladies and other guests were permitted to enter for the meeting and
his address.

Supreme Grand Master accepts donation
from the Java Guild presented by R. Em.
Kt. Keith Jordan.
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TTHHEE RROOYYAALL AANNDD SSEELLEECCTT MMAASSTTEERRSS OOFF OONNTTAARRIIOO
CCRRYYPPTTIICC RRIITTEE

Alpha Council No. 23 R.S.M.

Congratulations to Companion Sam Khoury on receiving your
Royal Master Degree on May 14th 2011.

Excalibur York Rite
College No. 101

During the May 14th 2011
Annual meeting of Excalibur
York Rite College Em. Comp.
Clive Stephenson was elected
and installed as Governor.
Congratulations to Pre. Em.
Comp. Stephenson and the
officers invested.

Comp. Sam Khoury with
his guide Comp. David
Carscallen
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Order of the Easter Star
Grand Representative of Saskatchewan in Ontario 2009-2011 returns for 2011 Session

Mrs. Connie Woodward - Worthy Grand Ruth; Mrs. Joan
Lockington - the Grand Representative of Saskatchewan in
Ontario; Mrs. Peggy South - Past Grand Matron of
Ontario; Mrs. Rennie Often - Most Worthy Grand Matron

Joan Lockington of Peterborough Chapter in Ontario has had a
long time connection with Saskatchewan. Joan is a Registered
Nurse in Ontario and a Graduate of the University of
Saskatchewan and holds a "Certification of Health Care
Administration". Joan served the Grand Chapter of Ontario on
the "Florence Nightingale Home Foundation Board". This
Board administers funds to provide donations of medical
equipment to accredited hospitals. These hospitals are
sponsored by subordinate Chapters. She served on the Board as
Secretary for many years. At the "In the Spirit of Friendship"
Year Session in August 2010, she was Chair of the Nurses. On
March 9th 2010, Joan received her commission as the Grand
Representative of Saskatchewan in Ontario 2009-2011 from her
Worthy Grand Matron, Peggy South. Joan and husband Hugh
quickly prepared to attend to the Saskatchewan Grand Chapter
Session in April 2010. Having received a very friendly welcome, they returned to Saskatchewan in April 2011. They
were joined by five members from Ontario.
The Order of the Eastern Star is the largest fraternal organization in the world to which men and women may be
long. For the triennial, 2009-2012, the General Grand Chapter (the world wide governing body) is being led by Most
Worthy Grand Matron, Mrs. Rennie Often, who is a Past Grand Matron of Texas. She was assisted by Most Worthy
Grand Patron, Mr. Fred Clarke, Past Grand Patron of Nova Scotia/ Prince Edward Island (and a Past Grand Master
of Nova Scotia)  until his untimely passing this past winter. Besides the nine elected G.G.C. Officers, there are nine
appointed. One of the appointed nine, is Mrs. Connie Woodward - Worthy Grand Ruth, a Past Grand Matron of
Ontario and a member of Lily of the Valley Chapter in Orillia.

Friendship Lodge 13th Year with Adopt-A-Road

The Brethren of Friendship Lodge No. 691 and their children were out in force on Saturday, May 7th cleaning
up along Long Lake Road from Ester Road to the Hwy 17 Bypass.  The Adopt-A-Road program started back
in 1998 by V.W. Bro. Clair Bracken with a motion in lodge.  Since that time the brethren have maintained their
section of road each year and helped to keep out community beautiful.
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The City of Greater Sudbury and local Police services invited the
MasoniChIP program to participate in the Police Week kick-off held at
Tom Davies Square on Sunday, May 15th 2011.  A total of 49 children
received their free identification kit.
Masonic volunteers included Rob Fleming, Stephen Fleming, Mike
Lalonde, Sam Khoury, Ed MacDonald, Brian Stoddart, Doug and
Nadine Ashick, Preston Hiscock, Dick McIvor and Chuck Searle
operated the four hour clinic.

Bro. Mike Lalonde and Bro. Stephen Fleming of Nickel
Lodge No. 427 watch a father obtain a DNA sample from his
son’s mouth

W. Bro. Chuck Searle of Algonquin Lodge No. 536
offers some information about the MasoniChIP
program.

W. Bro. Dick McIvor in the blue jacket from Algonquin
Lodge No. 536 prepares another computer entry.  V.W. Bro.
Doug Ashick of Sudbury Lodge No. 658 and his wife Nadine
get ready for their next client.
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Masonic Blood Donors recognized for their kindness

The Canadian Blood Services held their annual volunteer appreciation evening in May.
Among the honourees were three Masonic Blood donors whose generosity and sincere
interest in helping others have saved lives.
Congratulations to Bro. Jack Legge (500 Donations) R.W. Bro. Rob Fleming (300 Donations)
R.W. Bro. Allan Burns (75 Donations) and Mrs. Fern Fleming (75 Donations)

R.W. Bro. Rob Fleming receives his certificate for 300
blood donations.

Bro. Jack Legge receives his certificate for an
incredible 500 blood donations.

Rob’s wife Fern receives her certificate for 50
blood donations.

R.W. Bro. Allan Burns was not able to attend the
ceremony and received his certificate in the mail.

Each time you give, you make an investment in
someone’s life.
Every year, thousands of lives are saved because of
the commitment of blood donors who support the
Canadian Blood Services.  The demand for blood
continues to rise each year and only 4% of
Canadians donate blood.
It only take an hour of your time to give the gift of
live that can save live.
Get started NOW by calling 1-888-2 DONATE

Who can be counted as a Masonic Donor?

• Any member of a Mason's family, relations
and friends in good health, between the ages
of 17 and 60. (up to 71 if a person is a
regular donor.)

• Who donate on behalf of a Mason.
• Who gives blood, plasma and platelets at a

supported or sponsored by Masons clinic.
• Who has been contacted by a Mason.

Be counted - put your self in the picture...
Contact Your Lodge Blood Donor Chairman
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The Haweater Unit on Manitoulin Island held their annual Lady's Night at
Rainbow Ridge Golf Course in Manitowaning. Very good dinner, nice to get
together with our ladies. Picture # 0188 shows Gord Fraser in the center. We
are pleased that Gord will be initiated at the Spring Convention to become
the newest member of the Haweater Unit.

Future Haweater

Gord Fraser in the center a member
of Espanola Lodge No. 527 will be
initiated at the Spring Ceremonial in
Niagara Falls.

www.sudburyshrineclub.com

THE 100 MILLION DOLLAR CLUB
It takes over $2.9 million of dollars a day to operate the 22
Shriners Hospitals for Children.  The medical care given through
this Shriners Hospital network has cured or substantially helped
more than 700,000 children - without cost to them or their families.
The money to operate these 22 hospitals comes from several
sources: the $5 annual hospital assessment paid by each Shriner;
monies raised by Shrine fund-raising events such the East/West
Shrine Football Game and Shrine paper sales; and income from the
Shriners Hospital for Children Endowment Fund.
The endowment fund provides approximately 90 percent of the
hospitals= operating incomes.  This fund is supported by the gifts and
bequests of Shriners and non-Shriners alike.   As hospital costs
climb and Shriners Hospitals continue to provide more specialized
care and conduct more research, the financial need increases.
Too many people, both Shriners and non-Shriners, believe that if
they cannot donate or leave a large sum or money, their gift will not
count.  Obviously, every contribution helps. In order to encourage
Shriners and non-Shriners to contribute to Shriners Hospitals for
Children, the HUNDRED MILLION DOLLAR CLUB was
established in 1972.  The club got its name from its goal of adding
100 million dollars to the endowment fund through gifts or bequests
of $100 or more.
How to join
There are three ways to become a member of the 100 Million Dollar
Club: (1) By contributing $100 or more to Shriners Hospitals for
Children; (2) By having your will include a bequest of $100 or more
to Shriners Hospitals for Children; (3) By adding a provision to an
existing will leaving $100 or more to Shriners Hospitals for
Children.

 All such contributions should be processed through your local
Shrine temple Recorder. Please fill out the enclosed application
form, making your cheque payable to the Shriners  Hospitals
for Children and return both to the Sudbury Shrine Club.  If
you need more information, please feel free to phone WAH
CHUNG AT 705-674-6159.
What you receive
Each donor receives a handsome 100 MILLION DOLLAR
CLUB certificate from Rameses and a receipt for Income Tax
Purposes, and a chance to engrave your name on our 100
MILLION DOLLAR CLUB souvenirs plaque.   By
contributing $100, you can feel like a million, knowing that you
have helped to ensure that Shriners Hospitals for Children will be
able to continue helping children in the years to come.
Our goal is to help the crippled children, please give
generously to the Shriners Hospitals for Crippled Children=s
Endowment Fund.  Your generous donation will help the 22
Shriners Hospitals for Children in continuing its famous
orthopaedic surgery, burn units, support for research, and new
patient care technology.
Your gifts will make a greater difference in the live of children
for years to come, and ensure that the SHRINERS HOSPITAL
for CHILDREN will be here when we need it.
Best wishes for a safety, Healthy and Enjoyable Summer
with Family and Friends
Wah Chang
100 Million Dollar Club & Shriner Lottery Chairman

http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com
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Doric Lodge Steak Fry and Annual District Meeting
IT’S TIME AGAIN FOR THE ANNUAL DISTRICT MEETING AND STEAK FRY AT DORIC LODGE ON MONDAY, JUNE

6TH 2011.  ALL MASONS ARE INVITED TO COME OUT AND ENJOY FAMOUS MANITOULIN STEAKS GRILLED TO
PERFECTION ALONG WITH BAKE POTATOES, VEGETABLES AND SALAD.

AFTER SUPPER ALL MASONS ARE INVITED TO STAY FOR THE ANNUAL DISTRICT MEETING AND LEARN WHO IS
PLANNING TO RUN FOR THE OFFICE OF DISTRICT DEPUTY GRAND MASTER.  YOU CAN EVEN STAY FOR THE

MASTERS & WARDENS MEETING IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE DISTRICT MEETING.

BBuuss ttoo GGrraanndd LLooddggee
Plans are in the works for a Bus to Grand Lodge on Wednesday, July 20th 2011.  Bus leaves Belrock Masonic
Centre parking lot at 7:30am and arrives around noon at the Royal York in downtown Toronto.

Join us for the ride to Grand Lodge and support our candidates.

See V.W. Bro. Keith Jordan today to reserve your seat!
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FRIENDSHIP LODGE No. 691
GOLF TOURNAMENT

Friendship Lodge No. 691 invites Masons, their
Ladies, families and friends to their Annual Golf
Tournament on Sunday, August 28th 2011 at the
Pine Grove Golf Course on Highway 69 South.
The tournament starts at 9:30 in the morning with
a Shotgun Start and entries are limited to 76
Golfers.  Price per person, which includes 9 holes
of golf – a rental cart – and dinner at the golf
course.
For more information or to enter your team,
contact Ben Mullen or Roger Kitching event
organizers.

The tournament also includes loads of fun and
prizes.

Plan to attend and enter your team early!

Bro. Nick Menican
wants to see many
masons and their
ladies attend so he
can explain the
finer points of golf
to them.
For example: You
never lose a ball so
don’t count it as a
stroke.  Consider
the ball stolen,
because some else
will find it and pick
it up.

V.W. Bro. Robert Lewis shows off his winning form while
his wife Dorothy makes sure he has 3 dozen balls for the
day and the golf cart is loaded properly.  She said “this
year Bob won’t run out of balls after 8 holes like he
normally does.”  We wish you well Robert.

Sudbury Lodge No. 658
Brethren are invited to attend our regular meeting on
Monday, June 20, 2011.  We will be having a BBQ
with our ladies and friends followed by a quick
meeting and then more fellowship.

The evening starts at 6:00 p.m. and the brethren will
adjourn upstairs at 6:30 p.m. for a short business
meeting after which we will rejoin our ladies and
friends for a BBQ and social evening.

Bro. Jeff Wiseman and his Lady will start the
entertainment off followed by the Shrine Hillbilly
Ramblers   performing some old dance favourites.

The dress is casual for this evening. If planning to
attend would all brethren please inform members of
the entertainment committee or myself before June
10th. This will enable us to prepare for the meal. To
help offset the costs there will be a $5.00 charge per
person.
Alan Hill
Secretary
Entertainment Committee.
Jack Gallagher  705-522-1939
Garry West  705-566-7391
Ted Beynon  705-866-2852

Visitors are welcome;
just let us know you are coming.

Grand Master’s Banquet
TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE FOR THE
GRAND MASTER’S BANQUET
WEDNESDAY,  JULY 20TH 2011.
TICKETS MAY BE ORDERED THROUGH
THE DISTRICT SECRETARY,  W.  BRO.
CLIVE STEPHENSON.
YOUR CHEQUE SHOULD BE MADE
PAYABLE TO THE SUDBURY-
MANITOULIN MASONS AND GIVEN TO
THE DISTRICT SECRETARY NO LATER
THAN JULY 10TH 2011.
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